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   Minutes for
Annual Meeting 2013

Meeting Date: August 24, 2013
Meeting Time:  3.30pm-5.00pm 
	Name
	E-mail Address
	Phone

	*
	CM – Cathy Moortgat
	Cmoortgat@gmail.com
	

	*
	MP – Marc Price
	Marcsprice@yahoo.com
	

	*
	SM – Sunil Monga
	Sunil@infogateway.com
	

	*
	TR – Tom Roth-Roffy
	Trothroffy@gmail.com
	

	*
	JH – John Huang
	chuang2@cox.net
	


The Annual Meeting was held at the home of Alex and Randy Yi on August 24, 2013. We had 10 residents (including the board members noted above) represented at the meeting. A quorum, as per the bylaws, was found to be in effect so matters could be voted on and approved. 
Marc Price opened the meeting by welcoming the attendees, and explained the agenda as being the status of our Neighborhood Shelter update, Budget and election of new board members.
· Marc announced that 2 board positions were up for election. 
· Marc gave update on the long-term housing construction at the Katherine Hanley family Shelter. The construction for long-term housing has started in late summer and expected to be completed in 3-4 months. 
· Sunil Monga was unanimously re-elected as the Secretary of the HOA. John Huang was unanimously re-elected as the Board Member.  
Tom provided update on 2013 budget. SFMC will propose the numbers and HOA board will discuss and approve the budget. He emphasized that our goal is to get the cheapest price for HOA services while keeping steady assessment  for our quarterly fee. We will continue to keep 15-20% operating reserve and replacement reserve of our budget. Most of our budget is spent in 3 categories: General Administration, Maintenance/Repairs and Professional Services, with Professional Services being the largest expense. He reported that our expenses are predictable and collections have improved this year.
Cathy gave an update on the Bond status of the Estates at Fairfax. She said that we should expect to be off bond soon.
 

Randy (ARB member) talked about Architectural Review Board (ARB). This board is comprised of three members to help regulate the external design and appearance of the properties including upgrades/improvements to the property. He informed that though some homes need outside paint but in general our neighborhood external appearance has improved. 
The meeting was moved to adjournment at 5:00 p.m.
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